PGA TOUR Champions Players:

As you are all aware, we have been testing the “player/caddie” policy since the American Family
Insurance Championship. We have tracked the overall cart usage....... usage by players, usage by caddies
and have observed how carts are being utilized.

Starting next week at the Ascension Charity Classic, we will return to the 2024 “Player Only” cart policy
as outlined in the Player Handbook and Tournament Regulations for the remainder of the season

(through the Charles Schwab Cup Championship).

Our final PAC meeting of the year will be on Wednesday of the Dominion Energy Charity Classic, where
we will discuss and present our recommendations for the future cart policy to begin in January of 2025.

Please reach out to Jimmy, Tyler or me if you have any questions.

Miller Brady

President, PGA TOUR Champions



